## ΥΠΟΥΡΓΕΙΟ ΠΑΙΔΕΙΑΣ, ΑΘΛΗΤΙΣΜΟΥ ΚΑΙ ΝΕΟΛΑΙΑΣ ΔΙΕΥΘΥΝΣΗ ΜΕΣΗΣ ΓΕΝΙΚΗΣ ΕΚΠΑΙΔΕΥΣΗΣ ΚΡΑΤΙΚΑ ΙΝΣΤΙΤΟΥΤΑ ΕΠΙΜΟΡΦΩΣΗΣ

ΤΕΛΙΚΕΣ ΕΝΙΑΙΕΣ ΓΡΑΠΤΕΣ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΕΙΣ ΣΧΟΛΙΚΗ ΧΡΟΝΙΑ: 2022-2023			
<u>Μάθημα:</u> Αγγλικά	Επίπεδο: Ε3 Ενηλίκων	Διάρκεια: 1:30 ώρες	<u>Ημερομηνία:</u> <b>12 Μαΐου 2023</b>
Όνομα Εκπαιδευτή,	/τριας:	Βαθμός ολ	ογράφως:
Υπογραφή:		Βαθμός αριθμητικά:	
ΟΝΟΜΑΤΕΠΩΝΥΝ	ΙΟ ΜΑΘΗΤΗ/ΤΡΙΑΣ:		

## ΤΟ ΕΞΕΤΑΣΤΙΚΌ ΔΟΚΙΜΙΟ ΑΠΟΤΕΛΕΙΤΑΙ ΑΠΌ ΔΕΚΑ (10) ΣΕΛΙΔΕΣ

## PART I: READING AND USE OF ENGLISH

(60 MARKS)

1. Look at the text in each question. What does it say? For each question, choose the correct answer.  $(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ marks})$ 



- A. Lucy is waiting for Ken at the park.
- B. Sam is also going to meet Lucy and Ken.
- C. Lucy will not be able to meet Ken in time.

2



- A. The shoe store is closing down.
- B. You can buy shoes at half price.
- C. There are some non-sale items in the store.



- A. The team won the game last Sunday.
- B. The coach is satisfied with the players' performance.
- C. There were no fans at the match.

4



- A. Cars with special permission can park here.
- B. You will pay a fine if you leave your car in this area.
- C. Drivers will be asked to move their parked cars from this area.

5

# Special Offer for Gold Gym Members

You can enjoy a freshly made juice at half price every time you buy a sauna ticket.

- A. This offer is for everyone who uses the gym.
- B. The use of sauna is included in the membership fee.
- C. Juice costs more without sauna ticket.

The people below are all interested in keeping fit.
 On the next page, there are descriptions of eight websites for people wanting to keep fit.
 Decide which website would be the most suitable for the following people.
 For questions 1-5 mark the correct letter (A-H).
 (5 x 2 = 10 marks)

1	Eva wants to stay somewhere in the city centre that provides a variety of attractions and social activities within walking distance from the hotel, including pubs, bars, and music venues.
2	Natalie would prefer to stay in a quiet part of the city. She is really into exploring the sights, but she would like the join a trip organized by the hotel.
3	Andrew is travelling by car, so he wants to stay in a hotel with a parking area. He would also like to stay somewhere in the city where he can have lunch and dinner.
4	Johnathan started work five months ago and he doesn't have much money, so he cannot afford an expensive hotel. He enjoys skiing and long country walks.
5	Isabella is travelling for a business meeting. She would like to stay in a hotel where she can use Wi-Fi in her room. She is going there in her own car, so the hotel must have a car park.

#### A - Alexander the Great Hotel

Alexander the Great Hotel is a modern four-star hotel located in a quiet neighbourhood with a panoramic view. Our guests can choose from the most popular sightseeing tours by boat and bus and other programs, such as nature tours.

#### **B** - Electra Hotel

Situated in the heart of the Old Town, the hotel is within easy reach of the M18. The hotel offers onsite car parking for up to 48 cars. Free Internet Connection is available throughout the hotel.

### C - La Gallery Hotel

This comfortable family hotel is located very close to nature. It is located in the middle of the fantastic hiking and ski resort in Royale at an altitude of 980 metres. Our hotel offers excellent, value-formoney accommodation.

## **D** - Hotel Dionysus

Hotel Dionysus is only five minutes from the train station. Located on the river, the 3-star hotel offers family services, such as family rooms and a play area. Our hotel is great for people traveling for business, as we provide free internet and desk space in the rooms. Additionally, there are five meeting rooms suitable for 45 people each.

#### E - Anabelle

Six hundred metres from the track, this beautiful family-run hotel, offering 20 bedrooms, is set on 6 acres of beautiful grounds. The hotel offers homemade meals, and a comfy bar with a fireplace. With car parking and free internet, the hotel provides excellent value.

#### F - Nero Hotel

Lying in the heart of the city Nero Hotel is surrounded by the most beautiful scenery you have ever seen. It is close to the main bus and train stations, and it is just ten walking minutes away from the city centre. Our hotel provides free parking spaces for our house guests.

#### **G** - Intercontinental Hotel

Situated on Victoria Street, the best and biggest entertainment destination, the premium city centre location of the hotel offers everything from restaurants and music clubs to coffee shops, theatres, cinemas, and shopping centres.

#### H - Hilton Hotel

Hilton Hotel is a luxury hotel in the heart of Ariant village, offering a lively, refreshing holiday experience. The hotel is just 99 metres from the newly developed Aliathon village and award-winning ski school.

1	2	3	4	5

## 3. Read the text and questions below. For each question, choose the correct answer A, B, C. $(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ marks})$

## A Travel Guide to Bangkok



Whether you're travelling to the islands or the mountains of Thailand, you're likely to spend at least one night in its capital city on the way. Bangkok might be noisy and polluted, but it's also an exciting city with plenty of things to see and do. Why not make it a longer stay?

## Where to stay

The Khao San Road was a famous traveller spot even before Leonardo di Caprio's character in the film *The Beach* stayed there. But it's noisy, not very pretty and not very Thai. For something more authentic, Phra Kanong offers an alternative place to stay, with its fantastic street markets where everyday Bangkok people eat, work and live. It's not as convenient for the main tourist sites, but it has a Skytrain station, so you can be at the Grand Palace in 20 minutes.

## How to get around

Bangkok's traffic can be a nightmare. Sure, you can easily take a taxi – if you want to spend hours stuck in traffic jams – but there are two much better but more expensive ways to get around the city. To explore the temples and historical sites, catch an express boat river taxi or a longtail boat along the Chao Phraya River and the canals. For the modern part of the city, the Skytrain is a fast way to travel from the river to the shopping malls and nightlife of Sukhumvit, and the famous Chatuchak street market.

#### Where to eat

The simple answer is: everywhere! Thai street food is among the best in the world, and for around \$5 you can eat one of the many filling and delicious dishes. Some food stands have little plastic seats where you can sit and eat and they cook the same dish over and over, like fried chicken on rice or Pad Thai noodles. For better service head for Chinatown – Yaowarat Street – and choose whatever looks most interesting from the many excellent Chinese and Thai restaurants and food stands.

#### What to do

You can visit some of the main sites like the Giant Buddha at the temple of Wat Pho and the spectacular Grand Palace. Many tourists go for shopping at Chatuchak market. Before leaving the city make sure you check out the snake farm and buy many products made with snake meat. You can watch the live snake show and you can even touch a snake yourself if you want to!

## 1. Which of the following is true about Bangkok?

- a. It is a quiet city.
- b. A movie was filmed there.
- c. It is a mountainous area.

## 2. Phra Kanong is the best place to stay if ...

- a. you are interested in a more traditional experience.
- b. you want to be within walking distance from the main tourist attractions.
- c. you want to see Leonardo DiCaprio, the famous actor.

## 3. What is a disadvantage of travelling around the city by taxi?

- a. There aren't many taxis available.
- b. It will cost you more money than other means of transport.
- c. It will take you longer time than other means of transport.

#### 4. Thai food ...

- a. is of a limited variety.
- b. is at an affordable price.
- c. can be only bought in Yaowarat Street.

## 5. What must tourists not miss out while in Bangkok?

- a. The snake farm.
- b. The temple of Wat Pho.
- c. Chatuchak market.

4. Put a ( $\checkmark$ ) in the correct box to say whether the following statements are TRUE or FALSE according to the passage. (5 x 2 = 10 marks)

## A flyer for a gym



#### About us

You don't want just a gym membership. You want a membership that means something. And that means you need support, expert help and a community.

**Best Body Fitness** isn't just a gym: it's a full-service fitness membership made for you.

Here's how it works:

#### **STEP ONE: Your assessment**

We begin with an assessment session. This is a chance for you to see what we do at **Best Body**. Our assessment plans are no-cost and no-risk. We'll also make a training plan specifically for you.

## **STEP TWO: Your training**

When you decide to become a **Best Body** member, we show you what to do, how to do it and why you are doing it. After a few sessions with an expert private trainer, you will feel comfortable working out on your own. But don't worry, we'll always be nearby if you have questions.

## **STEP THREE: Your membership**

Membership works on a month-to-month basis. There are no sign-up fees and no cancellation fees. Start and stop whenever you want. And the best part? Our fees are the most competitive in the whole downtown area.

## **STEP FOUR: Your community**

At **Best Body Fitness**, we see everyone as part of a big team. And when you work with a team, you can do great things. Join any of our specialized classes, led by expert instructors. Come to our nutrition classes. Participate in our regular social events. Everything is included in your fee. Finally, we wanted to share with you some reasons why our members say that they have chosen us over any other fitness centre in the city.

#### It's so EASY

Easy to start, stop, cancel or refund a membership

Easy to access – we're open 24/7, we never close

Easy to do exercise – we have lots of equipment, no long wait

Easy results – our trainers and equipment give you success, fast

Easy to find – in the centre of town, near public transport and with parking

## It's WONDERFUL

Wonderful members
Wonderful trainers and staff
Wonderful equipment
Wonderful energy
Wonderful location

## Come and visit us for a personal tour!

	TRUE	FALSE
<b>a</b> . Training plans are based on each member's needs.		
<b>b.</b> The gym's staff can give you advice on your diet.		
c. The is extra charge for joining a specialised class.		
d. You can have your money back if you change your mind.		
e. The gym is only open on weekdays.		

5. I	Read the following	article and choos	e the correct alternative	es.
------	--------------------	-------------------	---------------------------	-----

 $(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ marks})$ 

	The Beatles	
The Beatles (0)	an English rock band, <b>(1)</b>	in Liverpool (2)
1960. With members Joh	nn Lennon, Paul McCartney, George H	arrison and Ringo Starr, they soon
became the (3)	band of the rock scene. (4)	first hit was "Love Me Do" and
by early 1964 they had	d become international stars. Six yea	ars later the group broke up and
(5) four me	mbers continued as solo artists.	

0.	A. are	(B. were)	C. be
1.	A. forms	B. forming	C. formed
2.	A. at	B. in	C. on
3.	A. more influential	B. most influential	C. as influential as
4.	A. they	B. their	C. them
5.	A. a	B. the	C

6.	Complete the text with the correct form of the words in brackets.	$(5 \times 2 = 10 \text{ marks})$
•-		(

My (0) older (old) sister has a very different lifest	tyle from me. She takes good care of
herself and her body. (1) (fit) is very important to	her and for this reason she goes to
the gym twice a week. She also plays volleyball, and she is in	the school volleyball team. She
always eats (2) (health) food and she doesn't eat	t sweets or fast food. Her (3)
(day) diet includes lots of fruit and vegetables. Sh	ne always talks to me about the
importance of exercising, but I'm not really (4) (in	terest) in spending my time working
out at the gym. I know that she is right and that I should be mo	re <b>(5)(act)</b> , but I prefer
going out with my friends or watching a nice film on Netflix.	

PART II: WRITING (40 MARKS)

7. Imagine that you have recently been to a new restaurant and the service was really bad. The staff was not friendly, the plates were dirty, and the food was terrible. Write <u>a letter</u>

of complaint to the restaurant manager in about 80-100 words.	(1 x 20 marks)
Dear Sir / Madam,	
Yours faithfully,	

8. Write	e an article o	າ the following	a topic.	(80-100 words	s)
----------	----------------	-----------------	----------	---------------	----

(1 x 20 marks)

You see this announcement on an English-language website.

Articles wanted.
"The perfect holiday destination I have been to."
Have you ever been on a great holiday destination? Where is this place? What did you do there? Why do you think this is the perfect destination for holidays?
Write us an article answering these questions.
The best article will be published on our website.

